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PUBLIC NOTICE 

ACER-ESN-2025-001 

 

The European Union Agency for the Cooperation of Energy Regulators (ACER) initiates the 

procedure ref. ACER-ESN-2025-001 concerning the European Resource Adequacy 

Assessment (ERAA) 2024 pursuant to Article 9(1)(a) of Regulation (EU) 2019/942, as well as 

Articles 23(4), 23(7) and 27 of Regulation (EU) 2019/943. 

On 7 April 2025, the European Network of Transmission System Operators for Electricity 

(ENTSO-E) submitted to ACER its proposals for calculations related to ERAA 2024, consisting 

of the results, scenarios, sensitivities and the underlying assumptions pursuant to Article 23(7) 

of Regulation (EU) 2019/943. On 28 April 2025, ENTSO-E completed its submission by 

providing the results for Italy and Malta for the year 2026.  

According to Article 27(3) of Regulation (EU) 2019/943, ACER shall decide on this matter 

within three months, i.e. by 28 July 2025.  

Interested parties may contact ACER at ACER-ESN-2025-001@acer.europa.eu by 26 May 

2025. 
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